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GOOD NEWS FROM MATURÍN CENTRO 
Dear Brothers, this is an Extraordinary Bulletin to inform you of the next ones, that for January 

2017, firstly if God allows and Christ has not come, we will be carrying out. 

Churches in Maturín, historical synthesis ?. Currently there are three congregations in the city of 

Maturín: 

1) The church of the center, established when we arrived from Barquisimeto. 

2) The southern church, which we then helped to get out of the "liberal system". 

3) The church in the south-west (Barrio Bolivar). This was an evangelical church, which two years 

ago, hearing our radio program "Against the Bible", and then with Bible studies that we gave to 

the whole congregation, were baptized for forgiveness of sins along with the "pastor." 

 

FUSION. The downtown church is using a grander location for meetings, and we also have a 

better location, more accessible to all sectors. Given the advantages and opportunities offered 

by this meeting place, we started to present an idea to the brothers of Barrio Bolívar, with a 

view to turning the idea into a plan. The theme is to invite the brothers to join in worship and 

work, building a single congregation with the church in the center. But keeping evangelization in 

its sector. The brothers of Barrio Bolívar have appreciated the matter with much interest and 

enthusiasm. Therefore, on Sunday, January 8, 2017, the church of Barrio Bolívar will be merged 

with the center church into a single congregation in the center of the city. Consequently we will 
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be joining talent and work force, for the glory of God and benefit of the souls of this place. We 

also want to motivate the southern brothers, we make it clear that this is a voluntary decision. 

To God be the glory. We appreciate your prayers for all this. 

In Christ, Antonio J. Lira.  

 


